
 

                                 TO:  All the Women in the Presbytery of Southern Kansas 

 

Gathering and Not Gathering -  This certainly seems to be the new normal during this time. 

Since we were not able to have our Spring Gathering together, this note is just to keep in touch with 

everyone and to share some information.  For the Spring Gathering we were planning to have Rev. 

Lora MacGregor, the new Moderator of the Presbytery and Rev.  Gail Doering, the new Presbytery 

Executive deliver the message for our worship service.  This would have given you an opportunity 

to meet these two important women in our Presbytery.  I hope we can get a ‘Rain Check” and have 

them for a Fall Gathering. 

I hope that many of you have been able to use the “Love Carved In Stone” Bible study over the last 

few months.  And it is really interesting that the new Bible Study is titled “Into the Light”.  The 

subtitle is: Finding Hope Through Prayers of Lament.  This is so appropriate for how we are living 

at this time. If any of you would like more information about either of these Bible studies, feel free 

to contact me.  Both of these resources could be used for a women’s group or an adult Sunday 

School class or for a Summer Group study.  Be creative in using these resources. 

I am sorry to say that the Synod-wide plan for a Women’s meeting in August has been cancelled.  

There will be several Bible Study internet events in June.  The dates will be published in a couple of 

weeks. 

My hope is that we will get more and more comfortable with having contact with each other by 

computer with Zoom meetings or with conference calls. 

The members of the Presbytery Women’s Coordinating Team want to keep in touch with all of you.  

Let us know what is going on in your local congregation and how any of us could continue to be in 

touch with you or help you with information or ideas. 

Please feel free to contact me: 

Sue Nispel- snispel@aol.com 

316-267-4114 

316-204-7828 

 


